NOVEMBER 2008

Edward Douglass White Council No. 2473

Number

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!!! UPCOMING EVENTS AT E.D.W.

Sun. 11/2 Family Buffet

Friday 11/7 Annual Memorial Mass followed by Supper

Club

Wed 11/12 Golf Club Annual Banquet Sun 11/16 Family Breakfast; Blood Drive

Thurs. 11/27 Thanksgiving Day

Saturday 12/6 Fish Club Christmas Party

Sun. 12/7 Family Buffet

Wed. 12/17 Retirees Christmas Party
Thurs. 12/18 Council Christmas Party
Sun. 12/21 Breakfast with Santa
Wed. 12/31 New Year's Eve Gala

Sun. 1/4 Family Buffet

Thursday 1/15 Columbus Club Annual Meeting following

Council Meeting

Sun. 2/1 Family Buffet

Sat. 2/14 2nd Annual Valentine's Day Dance

Sun. 2/22 K of C Bridal Show Sun. 3/1 Family Buffet

> Every 3rd Sunday – Family Breakfast Keep an eve out for details on all future events!

ARLINGTON FOOD ASSISTANCE CENTER

by John Pfundstein

The Arlington Food Assistance Center (AFAC) distributes groceries to over 900 families from Arlington each week. These families are referred to AFAC by social workers, school nurses and churches. Despite the fact that Arlington county is one of the most affluent in the country many of its residents are in need of food assistance. Check out AFAC's website at www.afacinfo.org for information on how to volunteer if interested.

It is about 10 weeks until our annual Christmas party which is on December 18. I am challenging my brother knights to give up \$2.00 a week for the next 10 weeks and donate that \$20.00 to AFAC. Please send to or drop off your donation at the council. Address is 5115 Little Falls Road, Arlington, VA 22207. Mark AFAC on the memo line. Thanks for your support

THANKSGIVING DAY AT E.D.W.

On Thanksgiving Day, November 27, 2008, we will once again prepare approximately 1,400 meals. We will deliver these meals to the homebound. We will also be serving meals in the main hall. Our doors are open to any members of the community who wish to share fellowship with us on Thanksgiving.

This tradition has been ongoing for more than 20 years. To continue this charitable event, we will need to raise \$5,000.00 for this year. We also need volunteers to donate their time, efforts, and items such as the 70 cooked turkeys we use every year.

Please consider donating money, donating a cooked turkey or cooking a turkey for us. For those who would be able to donate money, please send your contributions to our council at 5115 Little Falls Road, Arlington, VA 22207, and please make the check payable to K of C E.D.W. # 2473 Thanksgiving Fund. Please call Tom Galvin at 703-532-8498 for more information regarding Thanksgiving at EDW.

We can only continue this activity with your help! O'Connell students may wish to consider volunteering as a means to accumulate service hours.

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH

Father John F. Morel is our November Knight of the Month. He has been joining our Father Joe to con-celebrate mass during many of our holiday celebrations. These holidays include Memorial Day, the Fourth of July, and Labor Day. Father John is a long time member of E.D.W. and he has always been supportive to E.D.W. Thank you Father John for all you have done for E.D.W. and for all you will continue to do for us and the many others you have helped. Please join me in congratulating Father John Morel for being the November Knight of the Month.

FAMILY OF THE MONTH

November has our Family Breakfast crew as our 'Family' of the Month. Each month these gentlemen volunteer their time to prepare and serve our Family breakfast on the third Sunday of the month. The crew consists of Jack Bottash, Fred Bowles, Billy Brooks, Walter Burnett, Kenny Goss (PGK), Paul Lutz, Joe Marion, Mike McMorrow, John O'Neill Jr., John O'Neill Sr. (PGK), Brian Sherry, and Mike West. The monthly Family Breakfast has been a long standing tradition with E.D.W. and is made possible by these volunteers. Thank you guys! We look forward to the next Family Breakfast where we will able to thank you all for what you have done and for all you will continue to do for E.D.W. Please join me in congratulating the entire Family Breakfast crew for being our November 'Family' of the Month.

0 0 0000 0000
Council Officers 2008-2009
Grand Knight: Bob Dannemiller 703-685-3795
Chaplains: Fr. Louis Gagnard 703-243-6707
Fr. Joseph Giordano
Dep. Grand Knight: Leo Maimone 703-379-0582
Chancellor: Thom Galvin
Fin. Secretary: Jerry Garren, PGK 202-498-1638
Treasurer: John White
Recorder: Stephen McTeague Jr 703-360-5209
Warden: John Walls703-894-8496
Guard-Will Gorman
Guard-Bruce Spahr
Guard -Nate Marceca
Guard -Tom Gavin
Trustee: 3 years term PGK Vince Long 703-536-5956
Trustee 2 years term-PGK James Walthall 703-241-5815
Trustee 1 year term-PGK Art Gamotis703-448-0332
6-Point Program: Leo Maimone 703-379-0582
Church Activities: Art Gamotis 703-448-0332
Community Activities: John Cormany703-876-4654 Council Activities: Art Gamotis, PGK 703-448-0332
Fraternal Activities: Leo Maimone 703-379-0582 Youth Activities: David DeLoatche 703-200-3949
Mike Bauer
Fraternal Benefits Advisors:
Robert J. Canter, Jr., CSA, FICF, LUTCF 301-952-0180
Robert A. Monagan, CSA, FIC, LUTCF301-758-1155
Stephen M. Clites, FIC240-375-1372
Committee Chairmen:
Advertising: Rick Losa
Blood Drive: Ray Fioramonti
Charity: PGK Vince Long
500 Club: Ken Goss, Jr., PGK 703-448-0332 K.C.I.C: Jim Holland, PGK 703-533-1550
KOVAR: Art Gamotis, PGK
Ladies U-Knighted: Susan Walthall 703-241-5815
Right to Life: Bill Johnson703-237-0797
Waiters : Bob Muschamp
KnightLife Editor: Steve McTeague 703-360-5209
Special Activities: Norm Marcocci 703-263-9771
Organ Donor Chairman: Jerry Garren202-498-1638
Membership: A. J. Valinote703-237-2977
Retention: Jim Holland703-533-1550
COLUMBUS CLUB 2008
Grand Knight: Bob Dannemiller 703-685-3795
Dep. Grand Knight: Leo Maimone 703-379-0582
President: Owen J. Beirne, Jr202-746-2404 (c)
Vice President: Art Gamotis 703-448-0332
Secretary: Tim Walthall 703-525-6245
Treasurer: Paul Bothwell
Asst.Treasurer: Daniel Metzler 703-531-9210 (C)
Director: George Kirby, PGK
Director: John O'Neill III
Director: Jerry Garren, PGK
Director: David Paduda
Club Manager: Jesse Corning 703-536-9656x7
jessecorning@comcast.net
Office Manager: Betty Florence 703-536-9656 x6
bettykofc@comcast.net
Camp: Eliza Kirchner
Event Director:
kofcarlington@comcast.net
Pool (May-August)703-536-7578
In Case of Illness or Death Call
Jerry Garren, PGK202-498-1638
Council Office 703-536-9656 x2
Council Home

Knight Life is published monthly by the Edward Douglass White Council#2473, Knights of Columbus. 5115 Little Falls Road, Arlington, VA 22207-1899. Opinions expressed are those of the author and do not necessarily reflect those of Edward Douglass White Council or the Knights of Columbus. Comments should be directed to the Grand Knight.

GRAND KNIGHT'S MESSAGE

November is a busy month for our E.D.W. council. The activities begin with the Memorial Mass on Friday, November 7, 2008. Mass starts at 6 PM in the Main Hall. A special Supper Club will immediately follow the mass. Please take time that day to remember, pray for, and celebrate the lives of our departed brother knights. The month concludes with our largest charity event, Thanksgiving on the last Thursday of the month.

Thom Galvin is busy with final preparations for our annual Thanksgiving Day dinner. He still looking for volunteers to donate cooked turkey, others to sign up and take one or more turkeys home to cook for us, and many other people who can volunteer time on Thanksgiving day to be drivers, servers, clean up crew members. While some of us will help in the activities of the day, others can always assist in funding this event by sending a check to the Council with "Thanksgiving" written in the memo area of the check. Thom will definitely appreciate all of help that many of us will give him during this, our largest charitable event.

Federal employees are in the middle of the Combined Federal Campaign (CFC) which is the only authorized solicitation of Federal employees in their workplaces on behalf of approved charitable organizations. One charity we may wish to consider making a pledge to is KOVAR, # 42569 and a second charity is the Knights of Columbus Charities, Inc., # 85290.

One last reminder about the Worthy State Deputy's Virginia State Council Email list which will be used to send information of interest to all Brother Knights and their families, as well as other interested parties who may subscribe. To subscribe to this list please click on the following link and complete the form. http://vakofc.org/subscribe.asp

Robert J. Dannemiller Grand Knight

SICK AND RECOVERING

Please remember the following members and their families in your daily prayers. If you have time, give them a call or drop them a note.

Neil Campbell John Galcius Jim Savarese Eleanor Dougherty Mrs. John Kramer Charles Steiner Fr. Louis Gagnard Ed Sajeski

ANNUAL MEMORIAL MASS

We as a council will have our annual Memorial Mass on Friday November 7, 2008 at 6:00 PM in the Main Hall. This mass will be in memory of all our deceased brothers but particularly those who have died since our last Memorial Mass.

We will have our Supper Club immediately following the mass. As in years past any widow (and one guest) will be able to enjoy a supper club meal for free.

The following Brother Knights passed away during the time period of October 2007 through October 2008:

Charles R. Hager, Jr. Edward J. Murphy John J. Nolan Leslie S. Jackson Joseph F. O'Connor Paul E. Lackland George R. Koerner John R. Manning John B. McCarthy James F. Lillis Joseph L. N. Violette John W. Connelly Carl F. Solterer Stephen McTeague Francis J. Samha Thomas J. Hazzard Michael H. Spencer Thomas E. McGlathery Charles E. McCabe

Please be aware that we are largely dependent on our Knights' families to report deaths to us. In times of grief, deaths sometimes go unreported to the Council and there may be omissions on this list. If you are aware of a member who died during the time period of October 2007- October 2008 and is not listed above, please let Financial Secretary Jerry Garren know as soon as possible. He can be emailed at his Council address, fs2473@ hotmail.com.

FROM THE DESK OF THE FINANCIAL SECRETARY

by Jerry Garren, FS, PGK

2008/2009 Dues: Members who are delinquent in the 2008 dues can expect my annual "one-two punch" and will receive back to back notices to garner their attention to EDW dues. I am currently working toward my goal of mailing the 2009 dues notices in early December, so please look for it in the mail.

As you know, Columbus Club dues will increase \$2.00 this year. However, for the first time ever, the Supreme Council has imposed a special assessment of \$3.00 per member to establish a 'Culture of Life Fund' to promote the teachings of the Catholic Church with respect to matters affecting life, family, marriage and similar issues. Considering the size of our Council, this unanticipated assessment creates a very significant expense that must be passed on to the membership in order to maintain our financial health.

For purposes of your personal budget planning, most members' dues will increase by a total of \$5.00 this year. Dues for Regular Members dues will be \$119; Honorary Members dues will be \$65, Honorary Life Members dues will be \$46 (they are exempted from the Special Assessment and are required to pay Columbus Club dues only).

Thanksgiving Donations: As the Thanksgiving season approaches, please remember to give generously so that we can continue to feed the needy. While a fair number of members unselfishly contribute to support the Thanksgiving Outreach, we need more support. Donations can be made by mailing them to my attention at the Council. Please make sure that you note "Thanksgiving" in the memo area of your checks. I want to thank everyone who gives to this important cause- you are the ones who truly make this happen!

KOVAR and the Combined Federal Campaign: Federal employees are reminded that it is VERY easy to support the Virginia KOVAR charity through regular payroll deductions made possible through the Combined Federal Campaign (CFC). Please remember that EDW can receive credit for your contributions when you provide a copy of your pledge sheet to me. Thank you for your generous support.

<u>Deaths:</u> I am saddened to report the death of Steve McTeague (October 6, 2008). Please keep Steve and his surviving family in your prayers.

God Bless,

Jerry Garren, PGK Financial Secretary

RETIREE'S CORNER

November 2008

Bob Brown

703-476-2086 or jrandsue@verizon.net

This year's Christmas party will be held on December 17th. Wives, widows & girlfriends are, of course, invited. See next month's article for details.

November Members Birthdays

None

November Wives Birthdays

Janet Walsh, Maria Willson

November Anniversaries

Anthony & Rosemarie Bruno, John & Virginia Harar

A Good Pun is it's Own Re-word

A grenade thrown into a kitchen in France would result in Linoleum Blownapart

Ronald Reganisms

"Government's view of the economy could be summed up in a few short phrases: If it moves, tax it. If it keeps moving, regulate it. And if it stops moving, subsidize it."

Pray for us all

WHO IS MOST IMPORTANT TO YOU????

There can be very few people in the world who are more precious to us than our wives, husbands and children. We care for them spiritually, socially, physically and financially. When we are no longer here physically on this good earth, we can at least ensure that they do not have to worry about the finances.

One of the ways we can do this is by establishing an Income Protection Rider (IPR). We establish the kind of income your family will need over the next 5, 10, 15, 20 or 30 years. This could be \$2,000.00 or \$5,000.00 or \$20,000.00 per month. The benefit of this plan is that you contribute very little in comparison to the large capital, which is provided to your family in your absence. Guaranteed future income, does it get any better than that?

Call me for more details.

Bob Canter, FICF, LUTCF, CSA 301-952-0180 robert.canter@kofc.org

KEEP CHRIST IN CHRISTMAS

The council received its Christmas cards for this year's sale back in July. Past Grand Knight, Former District Deputy Jim Holland has run this activity for a number of years. He needs help as we draw closer to the Christmas season. Volunteers are needed to sell the cards after masses at our various member parishes.

Anyone wishing to help is asked to contact either Jim or the Grand Knight.



K OF C GOLF CLUB FALL OUTING

AT SHENVALEE AND NOTICE OF BANQUET

By Paul J. Kemp

We had twenty-four Knights of Columbus golfers and friends at our Fall outing at Shenvalee on September 16 to 18, 2008. We were fortunate to have ideal weather, mild temperatures, sunny days, no rain, not even clouds. No cause for complaint. And the course was in very good shape, which may explain some of the low scores.

On September 16 the scores on the Miller and Creek courses were:

,	WCIC.	
	Flight A - Gross - Ray Lenco	78
	Net - Dick Higdon	62
	Flight B - Gross - Tony Gallucio	82
	Net - Jim Hunter	65
	Flight C - Gross - Gene Funk	96
	Net - Lou Lushina	69
	Flight D - Gross - Fred Carmichael	103
	Net - Dave Brown	69

On September 17 we played the Captain's Choice competition on the Olde and Miller courses. The first place winners, at one under par, were the team of Lenco, Funk, Larry O'Brien and Carmichael. Second place, at one over par, was won by Williams, Gallucio, Martin and Creamer. Third place resulted in a tie, at two over par, between the teams of Ryan, Curtis, Copsey and Gamotis, Wilson, Lushina.

On September 18 the scores on Olde and Creek were:

Flight A - Gross - Ryan and Lenco (tie)	83
Net - Williams and Higdon (tie)	68
Flight B - Gross - Tom Wilson	86
Net - Jim Hunter	62
Flight C - Gross - Larry O'Brien	101
Net - John Curtis	80
Flight D - Gross - Fred Mears	95
Net - Jack Creamer	70

Closest to the pin winners on September 16 were Tony Gallucio on Miller #3 and Art Gamotis on Creek #7. Blind bogey was won by four golfers: Martin, Lyddane, Curtis, and Fortkort.

Closest to the pin winners on September 17 for nine holes were Art Gamotis on Creek #4 and Jack Sinclair on Creek #7.

Closest to the pin winners on September 18 were Dick Ryan on Olde #6 and Ray Williams on Creek #7.

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE ANNUAL GOLF BANQUET IS ON NOVEMBER 12, 2008. All paid up members are welcome, with no addditional charge. Any member or guest who has not paid and wants to come may do so by paying \$30 at the door. The food is Ernest's excellent prime rib and all the fixings, plus an open bar. An alternative food selection will be some sort of seafood, which at this point has not yet been determined. It may be salmon or possibly crab cakes.

500 CLUB

The 500 Club, as noted last month, instituted a rule designed to ensure the Club's viability going forward.

There will be up to two drawings for each prize. If a winner isn't picked after two drawings due to an open number the prize will not be awarded that month. And yes, there are many open numbers available for you to buy!

There has been some confusion on whether prize amounts can be announced or not in mailed newsletters. The financial secretary and treasurer did a quick review of the USPS regulations and found that listing prizes is not prohibited.

The winners of the October drawing are:

\$100 Prize: Jim Clarke \$100 Prize: Kevin Hogan \$100 Prize: Gary Goss

\$500 BIG WINNER: Erica Sales (Niece of Steve McTeague) Congratulations October winners! If you want in on the fun or want to purchase additional numbers please contact KENNY GOSS. Kenny is at most events volunteering or can be reached at 703 448 0332.

NEW YEAR'S EVE AT EDW

Bob Muschamp

There's a refrain in an old song (some of you may remember) that goes "What are you doing New Year's, New Year's Eve"? Well I hope many of our EDW family and their friends plan to be at the main hall at EDW for our 48th New Year's Gala. This is really an enjoyable way to gather with friends in a warm, relaxed atmosphere to usher out '08, and welcome in the New Year.

The evening will commence at 7pm with a "social period" with an open bar and light hors d'oeuvres. Dinner (salad, entree, dessert) from 7:45-9 PM. When you call in your reservation you'll be asked to choose your entree: Prime rib; pork tenderloin, or broiled salmon. Dancing to the good dance music provided by the 5 pc. Jim Bowie Band from 9pm to 12:30 am followed by a light continental breakfast at 12:15-12:30am. There'll also be a bottle of champagne on each table for that traditional New Year's toast, and plenty of door prizes.

Talk it up with your friends, and get together a table (or two). Tickets should be available in our office by early-to mid-December. The cost is still very reasonable \$95 per couple and \$50 single. It is still the best deal around. A final notice will appear in the December Knight Life.



LADIES U-KNIGHTED NEWS

Susan Walthall

Many, many thanks to all the volunteers who helped make our Halloween party such a wonderful success. Stay tuned next month for the many costume winners! We hope you all had a great time.

As we approach the Holiday season I would like to mention a few things that Ladies U Knighted is involved with. We have started our cell phone collection. For those of you who are new and may not know about this, each year we collect cell phones that are then distributed through the local police departments to women who have been battered or threatened. Even without service these cell phones have enough power to be used to place emergency calls to 911. Ladies U Knighted has collected nearly 500 cell phones.

So if you have an old phone, place it in the collection box in the Council Home.

And last but not least, I would like to urge you all to help support the Knights of Columbus for our annual Thanksgiving Day dinner. We deliver meals and also serve meals in the Main Hall. Volunteers are needed for many tasks: to cook turkeys, help prepare the dining hall, deliver dinners to shut-ins and serve meals in the Main Hall...these are just a few of the things that we need volunteers for. It is a wonderful opportunity to serve our local community.

Happy Thanksgiving to all of you.

DUPLICATE BRIDGE

By Bernie Oetjen

The K of C Bridge Club has a weekly duplicate bridge game in the Main Hall (usually) of the Main Activities Building at 7:00 p.m. sharp on Monday evenings. We have two sections: the Open Game and a NLM Game, the latter limited to players with less than 500 master points, who are not Life Masters. All members and guests are welcome.

Congratulations to all of last month's winners:

Open Game
Jim Conrad and Jim Sandlin
Don Brown and Monica Shumann
Gene Gallagher and Shirley Lafferty
Leo Cardillo and Frank Cardillo
Paul Stygar and Bob Silverstein
James Sandefur and Douglas Fox
Morris Umansky and Pat Winterbauer

NLM Game Kimberly Ferguson and Amanda Carter Mary Alice Vogt and Margaret Gurley John & Catherine Fisher Neal Cooper and Michael Canes Gerard and Frances Brannon Dave Fitzwilliam and Lorraine Tyler Mike Lusick and Fred Adkins Ben & Rilda Chatfield

FAMILY KNIGHT WITH THE CAPITALS

SET FOR SATURDAY, MARCH 14, 2009!

Attention all you Capitals fans! Come on out for an exciting game hockey as we watch our beloved Washington Capitals take on the Carolina Hurricanes. The game will take place at Verizon Center in downtown Washington, DC. The date is set for Saturday evening, March 14, 2009 at 7:00 pm. Bring your family and friends!

The cost, including the tickets, bus, and food, and further details, will be announced in later issues of Knight Life. Stay tuned. For now, mark March 14 down on your calender. If you have any questions or want to help, please contact our Special Activities Chair, Norm Marcocci, at (703) 263-9771, or LouisianaKnightNorm@gmail.com .

K-C FISH CLUB

Next meeting is Thurs, Nov 20th, 7:00 PM in the Old Council Home.

The holiday time of year is right around the corner.

Mark your calendars Dec 6th - Fish Club Christmas Party, 6:00 pm in the Old Council Home.

Hope to see you there. Captain Mark

BLOOD BANK NEWS

Ray Fioramonti

Our final blood drive of the year will be held on November 16th. It will be at the same time in the usual place. We start at 9:30 and run until early afternoon and in the lower lounge. While we would like to increase our donation numbers INOVA is happy with us.



Knights of Columbus Specials for November

Family Buffet
November 2, 2008
2:30-5:30
Family Buffet
Autumn is Here

Salad Bar

Navy Bean Soup with Smoked Ham
Spicy Chicken Vegetable Soup
Pouch Salmon w/ Raspberry Sauce
Herb Roasted Cornish Hens with Grapes Sauce
Grilled Eye Round w/ Cabernet
Rice and Potatoes
Vegetable Medley
Assorted Desserts Display

Adults \$9.00 Children 10 and under \$4.50 Under 3 free

CALL BETTY BEFORE NOON ON FRIDAYS FOR DINNER RESERVATIONS 703-536-9656 X6

Here's a Birthday Gift for You!

Members of Edward Douglass White Council 1 Free Birthday Dinner If you are a member of EDW #2473 and were born this month, clip this

coupon and present it at any of our Friday Night Supper Club Dinners and your meal is on the house. Bring your family and friends!

Please print your name, the month and the day of your birthday and your member number and let us help you celebrate!

Name
Birth Date (Month & Day)
Member #

Supper Club November 7, 2008 Kitchen Secrets

Salad Bar Acorn Squash Soup Beef Vegetable Pork Tenderloin w/

Sliced Pork Tenderloin w/ Gravy
Roasted Turkey w/ Cornbread Stuffing & Gravy
Baked Lemon Crispy Salmon
Rice and Potatoes
Vegetable Medley
Assorted Desserts Display

Adults \$12.50 Children 10 and under \$6.25 Under 3 free

Supper Club November 21, 2008 Chef's Peoples Choice

Salad Bar
Wild Rice and Wild Mushroom Soup
Split pea with Ham
Chicken Fried Steak
Smothered Beef Liver with Onion
Baked Codfish with Spiced Cider Glaze
Rice and Potatoes
Vegetable Medley
Assorted Desserts Display

Adults \$12.50 Children 10 and under \$6.25 Under 3 free

Support Our Sponsors

Jackie McLaughlin



Realtor® Lifetime NVAR Million \$ Club Lifetime - Top Producer Certified Retirement-Living Specialist

Let My 29 Years Experience Work For You!



Office: 703-284-9321 Home: 703-241-2840



E-MAIL: JACKIE MCLAUGRLIN@LONGANDEOSTER.COM



OFFICE: 703-528-2026 FAX: 703-528-4310

T.A. SULLIVAN & SON

GRANITE - MARBLE - BRONZE MAUSOLEUMS Serving the Area For Over 100 Years

JOSEPH R. POLDIAK Manager & Owner

3023 N. Washington Blvd Arlington, Virginia 2220

AB & S SYSTEMS

For all your alarm needs call the professionals 24/7 MONITORING \$25.00 PER MONTH Medical alert, Fire & Burglar

Security Specialists

Residential & commercial Free Estimates 703-451-6262

Member K of C

Jim Carmody



Print · Copy · Promote 8451-B Hilltop Rd. • Fairfax, VA 22031

703-560-7755

(703) 241-1978

O'NEILL - JAMES

DANCE INSTRUCTION

LATIN BALLROOM IRISH DANCING

FRED & LAUREEN



RELANDS

Lunch - Dinner

Live Irish Music Tuesday - Sunday

2051 Wilson Blvd Arlington, VA 22201

(703) 525-3600 FAX (703) 525-3602

Harry Wilhelm, Jr. & Company CPAs

Accounting, Auditing, Bookkeeping, Payroll Services, Tax and Financial Planning Tax Preparation

Serving Businesses and Individuals (703) 820-9449 Fax (703) 820-5046

CLOVER PLUMBING

COMMERCIAL RESIDENTIAL (703) 352-2700

2753 Cameron Rd. Falls Church, VA 22042 Daniel J. McGuire President



JOYCE MOTORS 703-527-2218

State Safety and Emissions Inspections ASE-Certified • AAA Approved 2 Blocks from the Clarendon Metro Station

MIKE KOZAR Manager

3201 N. 10th Stree Arlington, VA 22201





Serving Knights of Columbus Since 1986 Variety of Music • Reasonable Rates 571-248-4242

scdjrob@aol.com • www.soundcenterdj.com

Life • Term Life Annuities • Long Term Care IRA • Retirement Education

Harry Canter Agency 301-262-4300

Robert J. Canter, Jr., CSA, FICF, LUTCF 301-952-0180

Robert A. Monagan, CSA, PGK, FIC, LUTCF 301-758-1155

> Stephen M. Clites FIC 240-375-1372



A. M. BEST: A++ STANDARD & POORS: AAA

Herrlein Corporation General Contractor

Asphalt, Brick, Concrete

703-237-0935 Office 703-795-7539 Licensed & Insured

4926 26th Street North Arlington, VA 22207

John F. Herrlein

Bradley R. Coury ATTORNEY AND COUNSELOR AT LAW

6870 ELM STREET SUITE 200 MCLEAN, VA 22101-6954

Tel: (703) 847-967 I Fax: (703) 893-675 I

MURPHY FUNERAL HOMES

Robert J. Murphy, Founder Barry M. Murphy, President

Arlington 4510 Wilson Blvd. 920-4800

Falls Church 1102 West Broad St. 533-0341

Paul Terrence O'Grady

Altorney-al-Baw حوييه

Living Trusts Wills - Estates Protection for Minor Children

Member, National Academy of Elder Law Attorneys

131 East Broad Street Falls Church, VA 22046 703-534-5744

HIGH SCHOOL FOOTBALL WEBSITE DIRECTORY www.geocities.com/H_S_Football

comprehensive listing of high school football Websites in the United States and Canada

Visit the website to post your high school's team FOR FREE

Another free service brought to you by "Webs By Norm!" (a.k.a. Norm Marc www.geocities.com/WebsByNorm

Roger E. Furey

"Complete Tax Service"

6543 Hitt Ave. McLean, VA 22101

Bob & Tricia Arlington's Favorite Realtors







Top 5% Nationally (703) 855-1655 Long & Foster

JOHN NUGENT & SONS

HEATING - AIR CONDITIONING - PLUMBING - ELECTRICAL

703-356-7499

LICENSID . BONDID . INSURED

FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED SINCE 1975

Serving all of Northern Virginia

The original owner, John Nugent, was a lifetime member of the Knights of Columbus. The current owners, his sons Pat & Steve, are also members, as well as several current employees.

We value our relationship with the Knights, mention this ad to receive a special discount on our Heating & Plumbing services.

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT

Tel. 893-1309



6035A WILSON BLVD. ARLINGTON, VA 22205

L & B ENTERPRISES

Complete Lawn and Landscape Service



Mowing Leaf Removal Gutters

Bob Lillis

560-0426

REAL ESTATE

I AM A PROFESSIONAL AGENT WHOSE ONLY JOB IS TO PROVIDE YOU WITH THE HIGHEST **QUALITY SERVICE. WITH OVER 13 YEARS** EXPERIENCE AND A NATIVE OF NORTHERN VIRGINIA I AM PREPARED TO HELP YOU MAKE GOOD DECISIONS.

EDW MEMBER FOR 36 YEARS ACCREDITED BUYERS REPRESENTATIVE **TOP 5% AGENTS NATIONWIDE**

LONG AND FOSTER

Email: Richard.ganley@verizon.net



RICHARD **GANLEY**

703-534-4311

NOVEMBER 2008

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY	
						1 CH Steak Dinner Night 6:30	
Family Buffet 2:30-5:30	Bridge 7:00 CH Trivia Night 7:30	CH Burger Night 6:30	Retirees 11:00 Scotty's Taco Night 7:30	Council and Club Mtg. 7:30 Ladies U-Knighted 7:30 Spaghetti Night 7:30	Memorial Mass 6:00 Supper Club to follow	CH Steak Dinner Night 6:30	
9	Bridge 7:00 CH Trivia Night 7:30	11 CH Burger Night 6:30	Retirees 11:00 Scotty's Taco Night 7:30 Annual Golf Banquet Knight Life Deadline	13 Officer and Chairmen 7:30 Spaghetti Night 7:30	14 Crab Leg Night CH 6:30	15 CH Steak Dinner Night 6:30	
Family Breakfast 9:00 - Noon Blood Drive 9:30-1:300	Bridge 7:00 CH Trivia Night 7:30	CH Burger Night 6:30	Retirees 11:00 Scotty's Taco Night 7:30	Fish Club 7:00 CH Council Meeting 7:30 Spaghetti Night 7:30	Supper Club 6:30 Shrimp Night CH 6:30	22 CH Steak Dinner Night 6:30	
23	24 Fourth Degree 6:45 Bridge-7:00 CH Trivia Night 7:30	CH Burger Night 6:30	Retirees 11:00 Scotty's Taco Night 7:30	27 Thanksgiving Day	Fish Fry CH 6:30	29 CH Steak Dinner Night 6:30	
30	RECRUIT A MEMBER VISIT EDW AT OUR WEBSITE: kofcedw2473.org Contact Grand Knight at grandknight@kofcedw2473.org KnightLife Editor at smcteague@verizon.net Club Manager E-Mail jessecorning@comcast.net						

DATED MATERIAL PLEASE EXPEDITE



ВЕТИВИ SERVICE REQUESTED

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 5115 Little Falls Road Arlington, Virginia 22207-1899

Permit No. 138